Y Pwyllgor Materion Cyfansoddiadol a Deddfwriaethol Constitutional and Legislative Affairs Committee Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru National Assembly for Wales



David Rees AM Chair Health and Social Care Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

11 February 2015

Report on the Health and Social Care Committee's post-legislative scrutiny of the Mental Health (Wales) Measure 2010

Thank you for your letter of 14 January, which we considered along with your report at our meeting on 26 January.

As you aware we are undertaking our inquiry into Making Laws in the Fourth Assembly, and post legislative scrutiny has been raised as an issue by stakeholders as part of this work.

Your report is therefore an important, insightful and timely piece of work, which could act as a model of best practice in this area.

We are very grateful to you for drawing it to our attention and should you have any further views, particularly with regard to any lessons you have learnt during the post-legislative scrutiny process, we would of course be happy to receive them.

Yours sincerely,

David Melding AM

mid Melling

Chair

Bae Caerdydd Caerdydd CF99 1NA

> Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

Ffôn / Tel: 0300 200 6362/ 029 2089 8008 E-bost / Email: Ruth.Hatton@assembly.wales